
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

OCTOBER 11, 2010 

The meeting was called to order at 4:05PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chair     Priscilla Smith, Secretary       

Candace Clark, Co-chair    Ron Eccleston         

Mitch Klein      John Gordon         

Tony Gonsalves     Elaine Eisberg           

Also present: Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the  September 13
th
 meeting was approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

A. Tree Planting:  The committee is still waiting for the final approval from DOT. 

B. Standard Signs.  The decal Tony placed on the stop sign in front of Town Hall has 

survived the rains of last week.  These decals cost $5.00 each. After much discussion the 

Committee decided to schedule the November meeting to draw up specification for the 

type of signage for we would like to see implemented.  . 

C. Atlantic Ave.  Candace drew up a plant maintenance schedule for when the present 

maintenance contract expires. This will be passed on to Sonny as he will be handling the 

maintenance. 

D. Tree City.  Mitch has obtained the requirements for the person who will become a Master 

Gardner.  He will give the information to Sonny.  John Gordon and Herb Weibe are 

handling the Tree City project.   

E. Ocean Front Park.  Plans for the building have been drawn up and not everyone is happy 

with the design.  Council has received several suggested changes.  Mayor Lambeth has 

given the committee a copy of the final drawing.  This will be presented to Council at the 

October 19
th
 meeting at the Town Hall. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

A. There is no new business 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:00PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on November 8
th
 at 

4:00PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted 

Priscilla Smith 



  


